
East Hampton Economic Development Commission

Regular Meeting 

Tuesday, March 18, 2014
East Hampton Town Hall Meeting Room
6:30 PM

Minutes
Present:  James Gooch, Dan Tegolini, George Coshow, Jack Solomon, Tim Csere, Town Manager Michael Maniscalco and several members of the public.  Melissa Guerrero arrived at 6:42 p.m. 
Not Present:  Mimi Perrotti.
1. Call to Order
         This regular meeting of the Economic Development Commission was called to order at 6:30 p.m.

2. Approval of Minutes:
a.  Regular Meeting of February 18, 2014
A motion to approve the minutes of the February 18, 2014 meeting was made by Mr. Solomon, and seconded by Mr. Csere, Vote:  Yes: 4; No: 0; Abstain: 1 (Coshow). 
3. Public Comments – None 
4. Town Manager Report

Town Manager Maniscalco reported: Public Works is working on a culvert that the headwall has collapsed into the Pine Brook Creek, reducing the road to a one-way.  Staff is looking into a grant.   Also a structure on Day Point Rd. has collapsed, emergency powers have been used and the structure has been removed; and the Town budget was presented last week, a 3.85 increase over last year’s Town operations, and with all  (approximately a 1.55 mil increase).  Three new staff members have been requested and others will be eliminated (total for new staff is approximately $69,000).   The goal of the staff increases are to increase efficiency and accountability.  
5. Presentations - None
6. Old Business
a. Century 21 Map Sign

Mr. Csere made contacted with the Boy Scouts regarding several Eagle Scouts who could possibly help    with the upgrade of the sign.  Structurally the sign is sound, solar power was discussed.  Some funds could come from the Lions, design ideas from Ms. Perrotti; and discussions will be tabled until a later time (when Ms. Perrotti is available).  
b. Business Incentive Ordinance Operational Documents
Provided for members in their packets was a copy of the Business Incentive Ordinance developed by the EDC last fall.   Operational documents must now be developed (forms, opening statement, what can we give to businesses who are interested in our community, what would a packet look like, goal of the business incentive, deferral agreement, a marketing-type document, a list of public officials, etc.).  Mr. Gooch will draft some documents, Ms. Guerrera will draft a marketing-type document.  Drafts will be discussed at next month’s meeting.  Town Manager will have Ordinance emailed to all members.  A target date for total completion was set for June 2014.
7. New Business

a. Private Utilities

Town Manager Maniscalco discussed recruiting and retaining private utilities for our community.  PURA   requires a community contribution of 1.9 million dollars from a community such as East Hampton.  Applications went in and hopefully an answer will be received by May 2014.  Conversations have been had regarding where the natural gas lines would go, starting from the Portland side.  The Town Council will be appointing a task force.  Water availability was also discussed.  Mr. Coshow discussed going through the old studies to familiarize ourselves with the history of water coming to East Hampton.  
b. Planning & Zoning POR Zone Request
A section of Main Street are multi housing units, a few single family units, and some business concerns.  The zone as it exists is not really commercial and not really residential.  Previous EDC members suggested that a change to POR zone would enhance the area.  At present, a parcel next to a commercial lot could go commercial, thus eliminating a residential parcel.  
Mr. Coshow made a motion to recommend to Planning and Zoning that both sides of Main Street from the Village Center to Rte. 66 be re-designated as POR.  After a short discussion, Mr. Coshow withdrew his motion.  A survey of the owners will be sought (Mr. Csere will work with Town Manager Maniscalco) to be completed by June.   
Mr. Solomon left the meeting at 7:36 p.m. 

Ms. Guerrera brought up the issue of the vacant, old “Governor’s Tavern” regarding possible interest in the property.  
13 Summit Street’s water situation was discussed and is still being considered by the Town Council.  
8. Public Comments
Kevin Reich, Vice Chair of the Town Council, liaison to EDC introduced himself to the Commission.  All Board of Education facilities are being reviewed so that the community can weigh pros and cons.  The Town Council has finalized the reformation of the Water Task Force.  The Council is also looking at the dam for the Lake, expanded programs on the Lake, resident’s feelings about bringing water into Town, a consultant has been located to write the STEAP grant application with the Brownfields Redevelopment Agency.  The grant would be for $500,000.  Also discussed was possible STEAP grant application for a drainage project to cleanup around the Lake, thus cleaning up the Lake.  
Dave Monighetti, liaison from the Board of Finance.  He stated parking is a problem at the old “Governor’s Tavern”.  The property abuts the Town Hall property and could possibly be looked at for future expansion. 
9. Adjournment

         A motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Tegolini, seconded by Mr. Coshow.  
Respectfully submitted, 

      TRANSCRIBED FROM DISC – CLERK NOT PRESENT AT MEETING 

      Jennifer Carducci, Recording Clerk 


